
Second, there is the role of the enterprise itself,
the generator of national income. Obviously, the
benefits of striving to become ever more produc-
tive and innovative have to be rewarding for all
stakeholders. Law plays a significant role here, but
enterprises also need to be aware of their “corpo-
rate social responsibility”––their policies and
actions must enhance their employees’ and com-
munity’s quality of life. This requires a notably
improved understanding of how profits and growth
can be balanced with sustainability and environ-
mental improvement, a subject of growing interest.

Third, a new force for sustainable productivity
promotion is emerging: the insurance and reinsur-
ance industry. Three decades ago, the tobacco
industry rejected claims that it could be held
responsible for an individual’s lung cancer. This is
no longer possible. Today insurance companies
are increasingly concerned, for example, that
carbon dioxide-producing industries could be the
subject of vast future claims for causing global
warming, with repercussions on insurers. They are
therefore taking a proactive stance toward compa-
nies that have not themselves already detected
early signs of possible claims. Thus, in the future,
private enterprise could well play a significant
role in policing companies’ sustainable produc-
tivity growth.
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July 2003

7–10 July
APO Secretary-General Takashi Tajima made an official trip to Bangkok to attend the
coordination meeting of national experts to prepare for the 2003 edition of the APO Asia-
Pacific Productivity Data and Analysis. During his stay in Bangkok, the Secretary-General
paid a courtesy call on APO Chairman Manu Leopairote, who is also the APO Director
for Thailand and Permanent Secretary, Ministry of Industry. He was accompanied by Mr.
Dhawatchai Tangsanga, Executive Director of the Thailand Productivity Institute, and
Mr. Mukesh Bhattarai, APO IT Program Officer.

11 July
Held a meeting with Tan Sri Dato’ Azman Hashim, APO Director for Malaysia and
Chairman of the Malaysian National Productivity Corporation, who was visiting Tokyo.
Other Secretariat staff members present were Mr. N.G. Kularatne, Director
(Administration and Finance), Mr. Y. Ohnishi, Director (Research and Planning), and Mr.
Augustine Koh, Director (Environment).

11 July
Received Dato’ Mustafa Mansur, President of the Federation of Malaysian
Manufacturers, who paid a courtesy visit to the APO Secretariat.

25 July
Received Mr. Sajith Premadasa, Sri Lanka’s Deputy Minister of Health, Welfare and
Nutrition, who paid a courtesy visit to the Secretariat.

28 July
Hosted a welcome luncheon in honor of participants attending the APO symposium on
“Best Cases of Integrated Community Development,” Tokyo.

Mr. Tajima (left) and Mr. Manu
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